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President’s Message 
   

Meeting Notes 
   

 

January, January, January.  

To me this is always the 

slowest moving, longest 

lasting, month of the year. 

It’s the first month and also 

the coldest. You know the 

month that produces the 

newly acclaimed “Polar 

Vortex”.  A great time to be 

out on the trails in the 

winter wonderland at night 

with the full moon, shining 

stars, and a clear cold 

night.    

 

Anyway, so far we have 

had limited snow and the 

trails have not been open. 

The heck with “Think Snow”. 

Maybe we should “Pray for 

Snow”. As you recall I 

already talked to Santa 

Claus and so far he hasn’t 

produced, but I’m sure he’s 

working on it. Where the 

hell is Old Man Winter?  

 

Has everyone been 

reading the articles in the 

AWSC magazine? You 

know, the ones by the 

AWSC staff and officers 

about the clubs and 

problems within them.  I 

kind of hope these 

problems aren’t felt or exist 

in our club. I know for sure 

nobody can complain 

about “communications” 

because all the club 

information is definitely out 

there and communicated 

to everyone i.e. Newsletter, 

Website, Facebook, E-mails, 

meetings, etc. We probably 

have some clicks, which is 

pretty normal. But then 

again, they probably aren’t 

clicks, just groups of people 

interested in different 

aspects of our club. You 

know… social activities, trail 

riding, racing, our charity 

event, being involved with 

the administration of the 

club, or just being a Rustic 

Ridge Rider member! As 

you know, we are always 

trying to draw interest and 

participation while growing 

our membership. I’m 

always seeking input, 

suggestions, and 

enhancements to make 

our club more enjoyable 

with lots of fun!                  

       -Dennis Kulwicki  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The fifth meeting of the 

season was held on 

January 18th at Carlson’s.  

Topics discussed were: 

website, County Rep.  

report, Trail Master report, 

and recreation report. 

The club ride for this year 

has been cancelled for the 

24th due to lack of snow. 

However, be on the 

lookout out for a re-

schedule of the event, if we 

get some snow.  Same 

destination will be the Three 

Bears Resort in Warren, WI.  

There is no Ice/Outlaw Drag 

event this year. Kulwicki will 

be putting together a Race 

Committee, so start thinking 

about getting involved. We 

want to get this race stuff 

on the right track and off 

and running again.  

A club fund raising 

committee is also being 

formed. Another activity for 

members to get involved 

with.  

On January 31, 2015 ‘COR 

Power Sports Racing' will be 

putting on a show at 

Carlson’s. Only club 

involvement would be the 

club doing a 50/50 raffle. 

Fire & Ice Poker Run at 

Splash on February 21, 

2015. Benefit for Laura 

Moran. 

Adams County trail maps 

are now available for 2015-

16.  

Nominations for 1 Board 

member (a 3 year term), 

along with Vice-president, 

Treasurer, and Trail Master 

(2 year terms) will be taken 

at the March meeting.  

      

 

 

Special Interest 

Cancelled - No Snow! 

Club Ride January 24, 2015. 

At Three Bears Lodge & 

Resort in Warren, WI. 

 

Ice/Outlaw Drags have 

been cancelled for this 

year. 

 

No meeting in February! 

  

Next Meeting:  

March 15, 2015  

Carlson’s Rustic Ridge  

at 11:00 am. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board of Directors 

 Sharon Trzesniak 

 Jeff Rhinehart 

Jim Goodman 

Officers 

Dennis Kulwicki 

(President) 

Rick Carlson           

(Vice-

President)

 

Kevin Roon    

(Secretary) 

Linda Roon     

(Treasurer) 

Chad Rhinehart 

(County Rep)   

Jim Schnolis              

(Trail Master) 
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Jim Schnolis              

(Trail Master) 
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Some of the Castle Rock Pink Ribbon crew presenting a check for $8,500.00 from the 2014 

ride. To a representative from the Friends & Family Cancer Center  
 

 

 
 

 

 

A special thanks to everyone who participated in this year’s Castle Rock Pink Ribbon Ride. 

Whether you worked in the event in one capacity or another, simply took part in the event by 

traveling by car or one of the two buses, or rode on a sled (even though the snow was scarce and 

the trails closed), thank you.   

 

It was great that the lake was good enough to ride on with good ice and enough snow to cool and 

lubricate your slides. The heaves were probably the worst I have ever seen on Castle Rock Lake. But, I 

guess we can’t complain.  We were still able to use our sleds and ride. 

 

A lot of fun was had by all. Especially at the last stop. The raffles, the meat raffle, 50/50 raffle 

were  fun and exciting. Almost everyone left a happy camper with winning something. And again, it 

was all done for a charitable good cause, the local Friends & Family Cancer Center.  

 
We hope you plan on attending next year’s event in 2016. The Pink Ribbon Ride Organizer’s. Thank You! 


